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Supporting and Connecting Families with Young Children in Milton

Notes from the Milton Early Childhood Alliance

MECA is wrapping up a busy year with many activities for Milton parents and their young children.  Our first Children’s Learning Fair in February was a smashing success, reaching about 500 families.  Since next year will be quite disrupted by school construction and the lack of gym availability, we will take a break and bring back the Fair again in February 2004!  

Our parent education program has covered a rich array of topics this year such as sibling rivalry, single parenting, best friends/worst enemies, transition to kindergarten, beating cabin fever, raising resilient children, stress reduction, toy safety and early intervention.  In addition, we have offered our annual Skillful Parenting Series with Faina Smith, and our first ever Fathering Series, which was quite a success.  MECA is pleased to announce that we have received a generous grant from Milton Junior Women’s Club to support next year’s Skillful Parenting Series.  Please watch the local papers and kids’ backpacks in the fall for information about next year’s activities.

MECA’s tuition assistance program is now accepting applications from families with children ages 2.9 – 5 years.  If you and your spouse are working full- or part-time and your income falls below our income guidelines, you may qualify for financial assistance to help pay for early care and education expenses.  Give us a call and we’ll tell you more about it!

We can always use your help!  If you are interested in getting involved in MECA activities, please give us a call at 617-696-2262 or email us at cpcmeca@aol.com.
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Summer Fun on the High Seas

You don’t need to invest in a cabin cruiser to have some fun on the water this summer. Here are some ideas:

Take a harbor sightseeing tour, visit The Harbor Islands, or look for whales on a Whale Watch, all with Boston Harbor Cruises, One Long Wharf, Boston. 617-227-4321

www.bostonharborcruises.com
See Boston by land and sea in a WWII amphibious landing vehicle with Duck Tours. Purchase tickets at the New England Aquarium 617-973-5200 or the Prudential Center. www.bostonducktours.com
Man a fishing boat, operate a pump on a fireboat, and learn about what lives under the docks. Check out the “Boats Afloat” and “Under the Dock” exhibits at the Boston Childrens’ Museum. 300 Congress St., Boston 

617-426-8855, www.bostonkids.org
Splashdown Tours is another amphibious duck boat company located south of Boston on the Plymouth waterfront.

508-747-7658 www.ducktoursplymouth.com
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Set sail on a pirate ship and pull up a sunken treasure with “Pirate Adventure”. Includes music, song and dance. You may even meet some pirates while on the high seas. Authentic New England Cruises, Plymouth, MA. 508-746-5342

www.pirateadventure.com
Resource Corner

Milton Youth Network Agencies

MCS - Milton Community Schools
696-1988

Milton Youth Department

696-5990

Parks & Recreation Department
696-5916

Milton Clergy Association

698-6329

Milton Takes Action


698-0070

Milton Charitable Funds

696-1214

Milton Police Department

698-3800

Milton Library Information
Main Branch

476 Canton Ave 617-698-5757

(Houses the MECA sponsored Parents Resource Center)

East Milton Branch

334 Edgehill Road 617-698-1733

(For storyhour information contact the Library.)

Following is a list of contributors to this issue:

Jeanne Conley, Kathy Fagan, Karen Hainline, 

Gay O’Hanlon, Carolyn Newman, 

Ada Rosmarin, MaryLou Rundlett, 

Barbara Tennyson
POTTY PARTIES

(Or potty training for the uninitiated...)

    "Poo", "Doo"  or "Number 2" . Whatever you call it, when your child is ready , potty training can be a wonderful thing - once it is done. Here are a few tips from a Mom who's been in the bathroom trenches and has lived to tell the tale.

    Ease into it. Often your child will give you signs of readiness; interest in how the toilet works, ability to stay dry for longer periods of time, identifying self as a "big boy" or "big girl", more discomfort in diapers, etc. Sometimes it is the created deadline of a preschool start date that determines when you begin the process. In any event, show your child to the bathroom and encourage your child to try it - never force the issue. If your child uses the toilet a few times and then backslides, do not take this as a sign of failure. It can simply mean that your child isn't quite ready yet. 

    Ann Krueger, who writes for Parenting Magazine,  breaks down the next steps as follows (note the items in parentheses are this authors own comments added to Ann's list) : 

    1. Try to go once a day at first - often first thing in the morning or at bath time can be conducive.

    2. Increase the visits on your child's timetable. (In our case; before meals worked well as a ritual of toilet use, washing up  and then sitting down for a meal) 

    3. Introduce underpants, (While some parents choose pull-ups  or disposable underpants to start - especially at night - I went the "cold-turkey" route of cotton underpants as I found that pull-ups didn't give the discomfort/wetness signal that my son needed to prompt him to the bathroom. It did mean a few accidents but sped up the learning process. In warm weather, no pants and a  "pee tree" may work for little boys; also cheerios floating in the toilet as targets can help teach proper "aim."  In any event a boy should be taught sitting on the toilet first to get the different sensations of urinating and defecating down pat before standing to urinate. Maybe as a compromise; use the pull-ups at night or on car trips but try the cotton pants at home during the day.)  

    4. Start to encourage regular visits. (Especially before bed, before car trips, before visits to friend's houses...)  

    5. Once you've had some success, start reducing your prompts. You want your child to recognize that "full bladder" feeling on their own and also want them to "own" this achievement.

    6. Start to give your child more freedom. Let him or her go into the bathroom on their own. (But stay nearby for encouragement and to prevent the inevitable toilet paper highjinks.) 

    Expect that there will be some accidents. Do not overreact; treat them as a part of the process, reassure your child, cleanup and move on.

    Some last tips for the reluctant potty rookie:  Sometimes leading the child to the toilet isn't enough. Some parents use the Rewards system - anything from hugs and kisses, to a sticker progress chart or small (nonfood) treat when the child uses the potty successfully. While there are pluses and minuses with this method, only you know your own child and what they are likely to respond to. If you are still experiencing problems after a long time, take a step back and reassess. Is your child really ready? Would switching trainers help? Are you too stressed or not as consistent as you should be? Maybe it's time for your spouse or child's caregiver to take a turn! Perhaps a change of scenery would help - my son loved going potty at other people's houses!     

    As my mother constantly reminded me while I was in the bathroom trenches with my son “No child goes down the marriage aisle in diapers.” It just feels like they will. Happy Trails.


Rainy Day Ideas

Blue Hills Trailside Museum 
617-333-0690

Boston’s Children’s Museum 
617-426-8855

Boston’s Museum of Science 
617-723-2500

New England Aquarium
617-973-5200
Note: Milton Public Library has free or reduced rate passes for use by Milton Library users. Call 617-698-5757 and ask about the availability of a pass before you head out on your adventure!

Literature to Support Toilet Training


Some parents approach toilet training as an exciting step in their toddler’s development.  Others may dread their child’s reluctance, the accidents and even bedwetting associated with this “task”.  Many feel that they need all of the help they can get.  Literature may be used to help parents involved in toilet training in two ways.  First, parents may obtain practical advice for forming a plan.  Also, they may share a children’s book about the potty with their child, perhaps right in the bathroom!  Some helpful selections are:

Title



Author
Once Upon a Potty 

Alona Frankel

Everyone Poops  
Taro Gomi & Amanda Myer Stinchecum 

When You’ve Got to Go  
Janelle Kriegman 






 & Mitchell Kriegman

Mommy, I Have to Go Potty  
Jan Faull

I Want My Potty  

Tony Ross

The Princess and the Potty  
Wendy Cheyette Lewison

I Have to Go: Featuring 
Anna Ross
the Muppets  

The Potty Book  
Alyssa Satin Capucilli & Dorothy Scott

Keys to Toilet Training  
Meg Zweiback

Toilet Training in Less 

Nathan Azrin

Than a Day 


& Richard M. Foxx

Activity Box
Papier-Mache Napkin Rings

Did you ever wonder if throwing paper towel tubes into the recycling bin was a waste of a good craft material? Well it is. Cut the tubes into 2” pieces, and cover them with papier-mache (mix enough flour and water to make a paste, dip in newspaper strips, which your kids will happily tear up, and wrap them around the rings). When the papier-mache dries, paint them each a different color (to distinguish whose napkins is whose). You can also glue virtually anything to them that you can find in a craft store, e.g. shells, gems, feathers, glitter, etc. (This craft does not guarantee that your child will choose to use a napkin over a sleeve)!

Recommended Products

There are a wide variety of potty seats available on the market to suit a child's needs.  Most parents have no problems finding a product that works for them at home.  However, "potty needs" when travelling can pose a greater  challenge. Rest stops are often few and far between.  Several portable potty  seats are manufactured for this purpose. "Inflate-a-potty" is available  through "One Step Ahead" for $14.95 (1-800-274-8440 or www.onestepahead.com).  They also sell a folding portable potty toilet seat ($12.95) to use in public rest rooms which folds to fit in a diaper bag. I have personally had good luck with an item purchased at "Baby's-R-Us" called "Potette folding potty" ($10). This small seat has retractable legs and uses plastic liners with absorbent material for urgent needs.  The liners can be disposed of later and the entire seat folds up into a little pouch which is easily stored under your car seat. Enjoy those summer road trips!


Celebrity Book Corner

Following are a list of favorites for the 5 and under set from some of Milton’s local celebrities:

Marion McEttrick (Selectman): 



Koko’s Kitten, by Francine Patterson


The Wump World, by Bill Peet

Charlie McCarthy (Selectman):


Love You Forever, by Robert Munsch

Mary Grassa O’Neil (School Superintendent):


Good Night Moon, by Margaret Wise Brown

Brian Joyce (State Senator):


Any by Dr. Seuss


Looking to Bike?

Try out one of the following local parks:

Beaver Brook Reservation

Mill Street, Belmont/Waltham 617-484-6357

Blue Hills Reservation

Hillside St., Milton 617-698-1802

Castle Island

Day Blvd., South Boston 617-727-5250

Charles River Reservation

Boston, 617-698-1802

Hammond Pond Reservation

Hammond Pond Pkwy, Newton, 617-698-1802

Middlesex Fells Reservation

Woodland Rd., Stoneham, 617-322-2851

Myles Standish State Forest

Long Pond Rd. (off Rt. 3)

Plymouth, 508-866-2580

Stodder’s Neck  Reservation

Hingham/Weymouth, 617-727-5293

Stony Brook Reservation

Turtle Pond Pkwy, Hyde Park, 617-361-6141

Wompatuck State Park

Union St. (off Rt. 228), Hingham, 617-749-7160


Great Websites to Seek Campsites

•KOA.com -vacation ideas, camp store directory of US, Canada and Mexico

•the-campground-network.com -14,000 campgrounds including National and state parks, equipment, books and links

•campgroundinfo.com -campgrounds listed by state

Bicycling Laws

(as listed in the Massachusetts Bicycle Guide – Office of Travel & Tourism 800-227-MASS)

•
Bicycles are subject to the same traffic laws as motor vehicles

•
Always ride with the flow of traffic

•
Always ride in single file

•
Be visible: Lighting is necessary from one half hour after sunset to one half hour before sunrise.

•
Children: Children age twelve and under are required to wear a bicycle helmet.

•
No children under age one may ride as a passenger on a bike.

•
Children between one and four years old or 40 pounds or under in weight must be carried in an approved child carrier.

Please send comments & ideas to:
MECA

495 Canton Avenue

Milton, Massachusetts 02186

Attn: Parent Newsletter

Email: CPCMECA@aol.com
•family.go.com/travel/activities/feature/famf87camping –

an article from Family Fun Magazine about kids and camping.

Editor’s Note
The articles reprinted here are not necessarily the opinions of MECA or Friends of the Milton Library. Whenever you have a concern about your child, you should call your child’s pediatrician or counselor immediately. 







